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NewYorkLaw school 

A NEWSLETTER FOR THE NEW YORK LAW SCHOOL COMMUNITY 

March 1, 1988 

PHONATHON '88 

Phonathon '88, which began on Monday, February 29th, is a two 
week effort on the part of the New York Law School community to 
increase scholarship support. Its• success is contingent upon 
volunteer participation from students, faculty, staff, 
administrators and alumni joining in a shared effort to 
increase alumni giving. 

Phonathon is a fun, social and rewarding event in which those 
involved will be given an opportunity to have a good time while 
also doing their part to support New York Law School. 

All participants will receive a free lunch and a NYLS mug which 
will be distributed at every volunteer session. In addition, a 
$100 cash prize will be awarded to the Phonathon '88 volunteer 
who has raised the highest dollar amount of pledges during the 
phonathon period. All phonathon sessions will be held in the 
Small Conference Room, sth Floor, 47 Worth Street. 

Please fill out the Volunteer Form on page 5 and return it to 
the Office Of Public Affairs, 6th Floor, 57 Worth Street. 
Thank you in advance for your volunteer support!!! 

JEWISH LAW STUDENTS ASSOC. NEWS 

Yaakov Rubin, President of the Israel Bar Association, will be 
the guest speaker at a lecture sponsored by the Jewish Law 
students Association. Mr. Rubins' topic, "Criminal Justice in 
the Occupied Territories," will be presented March 8th, from 
4:00 p.m. to 6:00 p.m. in the student Lounge. A Wine and 
Cheese buffet will be served. All are invited to attend. 
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LIBRARY NEWS 

Carl Yirka, Associate Librarian, attended the Legal Tech 
Exhibition on Tuesday, Jan. 23, 1988. The exhibition featured 
the latest developments in technology designed for the legal 
profession. The exhibition was held at the Sheraton Center in 
New York City. 
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All are encouraged to take advantage of this 

The library will be selling Exam Packets for the first year 
students on Wednesday, Mar. 2, 1988. Packets may be purchased 
from the Reserve Desk in the Froessel Reading Room. 

NYCLA NEWS 

New York County Lawyers' Association will be sponsoring a forum 
evening to discuss "Sports and the Law - Collective Bargaining 
V. Free Agency." This event will take place on Thursday, March 
24th at 5:45 pm. The guest speakers will be Gary Bettman, 
Esq., General Counsel, National Basketball Association; David 
Fishof, President David Fishof Productions and Larry Fleisher, 
Esq., General Counsel, National Basketball Association Players' 
Association. The forum is free and will be held in the 
auditorium of NYCLA on 14 Vesey Street. 

FACULTY NEWS 

The Bulletin of the American Academy of Psychiatry and Law has 
just published Professor Michael Perlin's article, "The Supreme 
Court and the Mentally Disabled Criminal Defendant: Recent 
Developments," an adaption of his Arizona article, "The Supreme 
court, the Mentally Disabled Criminal Defendant, and Symbolic 
Values: Random Decisions, Hidden Rationales, or 'Doctrinal 
Abyss?'" 

Professor Lung-chu Chen was elevated from Chairperson-elect to 
Chairperson of the Section of International Law, the 
Association of American Law Schools, at the Annual Meeting of 
the Association. 
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Docket .................................... February and March, 1988 

Mon. 
Feb. 29th 

Wed. 
March 2nd 

Tues. 
March 8th 

Thurs. 
March 24th 

EVENTS 

Phonathon Begins: Small Conference Room, 47 Worth 
st., 10:00 a.m. to 8:00 p.m. See page 1 for 
further details. VOLUNTEERS NEEDED! 

Exam packets sold to first year students. Packets 
can be purchased from the reserve desk in the 
Froessel Reading Room. 

Jewish Law Students Assoc. presents Yaakov Rubin, 
president of the Israel Bar Assoc. Topic: Criminal 
Justice in the Occupied Territories. 4:00 p.m. to 
6:00 p.m, in the student Lounge. 

NYLCA forum evening- "Sports and the Law­
Collective Bargaining v. Free Agency". NYLCA 
Auditorium, 14 Vesey Street, s 45 p.m. 
See page 1 for further details. 
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Professor E. Donald Shapiro was interviewed intensively on the 
"Baby M" case. He appeared on the early and late news of 
Channel 9, Channel 11, and the Independent T.V. Network News on 
Wednesday, February 3. Also on Wednesday, February 3, he was 
interviewed by Newsday. On Thursday, February 4, CNN did a 
story on his Legal Medicine class which appeared on the CNN 
Headline News Network and the CNN Network. 

Adjunct Professor Martin Minkowitz will speak at the New York 
state Bar Association Continuing Legal Education Program on 
Friday, March 25, 1988, at the Marriott Marquis in New York. 
His topic will be Medical Malpractice. In addition, he will 
speak on "Directors and Officers Liability Insurance" at the 
Practising Law Institute on Thursday, May 5, 1988 at the st. 
Moritz-on-the-Park Hotel in New York. 

STAFF NEWS 

Ms. Debbie Denhart is the new Receptionist/Administrative 
Assistant in the Dean's Office. Prior to joining the New York 
Law School staff, Ms. Denhart worked as a clerk in a company 
which performs executive health examinations. 

Ms. Sheila Driskell is the new Word Processing Operator in 
Admissions. She has prior experience as a data entry service 
representative. 

Ms. Tina Feller is the new Clerk Typist/CRT Operator in the 
Public Affairs Office. She previously worked as a training 
manager on restaurant policies and procedures and has received 
clerical training through a nonprofit employment program. 

Ms. Carmen Gerena joins the Public Affairs Office 
Assistant. She has been receiving clerical training 
nonprofit employment program and has had secretarial 
through the Summer Youth Employment Program. 

as Alumni 
through a 
experience 

Ms. Mildred Johnson has been appointed to the position of 
Administrative Assistant in the Financial Aid Office. She 
previously held the position of Alumni Assistant in the Public 
Affairs Office. 

Mr. Joseph Lorrius is the new Driver for the Dean's Office. He 
has prior experience as a driver. 

Mr. Wilbur Nunn received his B.A. degree in 
December from the City College Center for 
Mr. Nunn has been employed at the Law School 
and is the Word Processing Coordinator 
Publications Office. 

Human Services in 
Worker Education. 
since March 1980 
in the student 
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AMNESTY INTERNATIONAL NEWS 

Chris Ranck, a member from Amnesty International will be 
speaking at New York Law School on Tuesday, March 22nd, at 5:00 
p.m. in the student Lounge. The purpose of the Lecture is to 
elaborate on programs and campaigns that are sponsored through 
the Amnesty International organization. Refreshments will be 
served and the entire New York Law School community is welcome. 
Contact Amnesty International at extension 846 for further 
details. 

Name 

NEW YORK LAW SCHOOL 
PHONATHON '88 
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Oept, ---------
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